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MILLWOOD GOVERNOR INSTALLED AS 

MAYOR OF BURY 2015 - 16 

Congratulations to Councillor Stella Smith - 

one of our long -standing Millwood governors 

- who became Mayor of Bury on 20 May 

2015. Her consort is her husband, John. 

Here she is with John and Councillor Rishi 

Shori, Deputy Leader of Bury Council - also 

one of our Millwood governors!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MESSAGE FROM UNITED UTILI-

TIES REGARDING ROADWORKS  

 

 

Helen, 

We have had a meeting with our con-

tractor this morning and can advise 

that the above road will be reopened 

during week commencing 1 June. 

There is still some work to complete in 

the recently completed chamber and on 

the embankment of the river but the 

site is being cleared for replacing the 

footpaths kerbs etc.  

The final activity will be for the final 

surface of the road to be laid which is 

programmed for the middle of that 

week. 

I cannot give the exact date because 

of the risk of certain activities over-

running by a day or so but can assure 

you as soon as it is possible the road 

will be reopened and you will be in-

formed as a priority.  

  

Regards 

  

John Byron  

Project Co -ordinator United Utilities  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STARS OF THE WEEK  

FS/KS1   

 

Adam S for asking reception a ques-

tion about his bus and telling them 

what he had been doing that morning!  

KS1/KS2  

Brogan C for fantastic inter-

action with the iPad and the adult sup-

porting the activity. Brogan turned her 

head repeatedly to activate the iPad 

screen with her cheek to make music 

play.  

RESIGNATIONS  

We are losing two key members of staff 

who will be moving to other posts with 

effect from September 2015. Firstly, 

Louisa Carter is moving to Kingfisher 

School in Oldham which is a bit of an 

easier journey for her.  

 

Secondly, Barbara Rossington - speech 

and language therapist - will be taking up 

a new position. Both have made invaluable 

contributions to the achievement of pu-

pils in school, particularly in Early Years, 

and they will be very sadly missed as 

they are wonderful members of our 

school community. We wish them all the 

best for the future.  

 

 

NEW POSTS  

 

We have appointed a new ASC teacher 

for Irwell 3. She is called Collette Mor-

ris and is currently a teacher at a special 

school in Bolton.  

 

 

Secondly, we have appointed Alexis 

Doyle as our new SENCo. Alexis actual-

ly used to work in Bury as the deputy 

lead in the Additional Needs team and 

is now a deputy head at a mainstream 

primary school in Rochdale. We had two 

excellent candidates and it took us all 

day to make a decision! Alexis will be 

taking responsibility for Redvales 5. 

She will lead all the annual reviews 

next year and ensure that the transi-

tions from Statement to EHC Plan are 

continued.  

  

May I thank Caroline Rawstron and 

Debi Walker who were part of our in-

terviewing panel as parent governors, 

and to Cath Atherden from the LA.  

  

We have been lucky enough to recruit a 

PMLD specialist, Rebecca Drury, to 

work in Nursery 1, part -time, alongside 

Joanne, with effect from September 

2015.  

  

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nursery 1  During our 

phonics lesson this 

week Nursery 1 have 

been looking at the 

sound "t" and exploring 

tea bags and making 

tiger prints.   

Nursery 2  This week we 

have been learning all about 

things we can find inside and 

things we can find outside. 

We have been exploring 

school using a map and com-

menting on what we can see 

hear smell and touch. We have really enjoyed 

building rooms using stick-

le bricks.  

Whitelow 1 Linked to our 

literacy 

book, 

òEach, Peach, Pear, Plumó:  

Whitelow 1 have 

been listening 

to and sequencing the nursery 

rhyme òHumpty Dumptyó. The 

children have been selecting ingredients, mak-

ing and decorating Humpty Dumpty biscuits. 

They were delicious.  

Whitelow 2 This week the children 

in Whitelow 2 

have been doing more 

work on 2D and 3D 

shapes, lots of circles 

and spheres. Lots of fab 

play and art with bubbles, 

and in Food Tech they used 3 spheres to 

make teddy bear biscuits for our lovely Teddy 

Bears picnic out in the ôMillwood Woodsõ. 

Redvales 1 This 

week has been 

Science week 

and Redvales 1 

have been having 

a glorious time 

exploring and 

experimenting with òGross Scienceó. The 

students of Redvales 1 

made some horrid Snot 

and disgusting poo.  

 

 

 

 

Redvales 2 have been look-

ing at different artists and 

their styles of painting. We 

visited Bury Art Gallery and had a wonder-

ful afternoon looking around at the paint-

ings and statues. We also enjoyed dressing 

up and identifying which painting the out-

fits were from.    

Redvales 3 have had 

lots of fun this week! 

We read lots of poems 

about food. We tasted 

some foods and had a 

lovely food play session. 

We have learned more about full / empty, 

and we had a fan-

tastic ses-

sion making music 

using the Sound 

Beam equipment.   



Redvales 4 This week 

Redvales 4 have been 

working hard learning 

their letter sounds 

and recognising the 

letters of the alpha-

bet.  They have been 

listening to the sounds in words and choos-

ing the correct letter. They have also been 

having fun doing the actions to Jolly Phon-

ics songs phase 2.  

Redvales 5 In PSHE this week have been 

finding out what the 

important things Doc-

tors and Nurses do to 

help us. We enjoyed a 

visit to the Nursesõ 

room where we were 

very lucky to be able 

to explore some of 

the important equip-

ment they use.  

Redvales 6 What a fantastic week Redva-

les 6 have had! Weõve been developing our 

understanding of cause and effect using 

the soundbeam in Music and especially 

loved hearing all the animals during òOld 

MacDonaldó. In Lit-

eracy we really en-

joyed our sensory 

story òThe Fair-

groundó and have 

also been working 

very hard on our 

physical develop-

ment targets.  

Irwell 1 have had a fun 

week reading the book 

òSuperwormó by Julia 

Donaldson. We read the 

book, sang the song and 

made 

our very 

own su-

perworm. We also had lots 

of fun playing the drum in 

music! 

 

 

Irwell 2 This week we 

have been trying very hard 

with our P.E. skills. We 

have been 

working on our orienteering  

and map reading skills. We 

have also worked well in our  

literacy and numeracy les-

sons . 

 

Irwell 3 have worked hard again this week. 

We have been practising our phonics by 

singing along to the Jolly Phonics songs. We 

have learnt about the sense ôtasteõ by tast-

ing some yummy sweet foods but also some 

sour tangy foods and luckily we have also 

been learning how to look after our teeth. In 

RE we looked at  òThe Cre-

at ion St or yó and act ed out  

our own version. We think 

we have earned our week 

at home next week -have a 

great time everyone!   

 



 

Irwell 4 This week the 

children have listened to 

their own heartbeats be-

fore and after exercise 

to understand how our 

bodies can change. They 

also had a great time 

walking to Asda to find out about the dif-

ferent ways to re-

cycle and to buy 

Irwell 4 some 

treats too!  

 

Irwell 5 In ge-

ography we 

have been 

learning about 

where our food 

comes from. 

We went to 

Asda to buy some fruit and found out which 

country it is from. We then made the fruit 

into delicious fruit kebabs.  

 

 

 

 

 

Irwell 6 This week, Irwell 6 have been 

looking at co -ordinates and map reading in 

numeracy. Here are Oisin and Tom work-

ing hard during the session!  

H.Q. NEWSLETTER ITEM  

Simon reports that this week he has 

made an Oreo milkshake and an apple 

smoothie for his topic òsmoothies and 

milkshakesó. 

Cody reports that on Monday  he enjoyed 

reading a òSpidermanó book and sticking 

the pictures in order.  

 

LITERACY AND NUMERAC Y GROUPS 

 Amy, Amber, Khasif and Ethan had fun 

role -playing news presenters from the 

story òThe Fantastic Pumpkinó. They took 

it in turns to ôinterviewõ the lead charac-

ter about their pumpkin.  

Best wishes  

Helen Chadwick 

Headteacher  


